

THE TR REGISTER - LEA VALLEY GROUP

MINUTES OF 2018 AGM HELD AT NOON ON 20 JANUARY 2019 – UNCONFIRMED
AT THE MOUNT PLEASANT GOLF CLUB, LOWER STONDON

Present
Phil Sanford
Sharon Korek
David Dawson
Pat Dawson
Phil Meldrum

Paul Richardson
Wendy Richardson
Chris Glasbey
Pat Glasbey
John Richardson
Gordon Staple
Linda Staple
Nick Theze
Jo Theze
Dan Theze
Mike Aldridge
Christalle Aldridge
Brian Chidwick
Lynda Chidwick
Ian Robinson
Pete Muncer
Sue Muncer
Phil Titchner 
Miriam Titchner
Nelson Moody
John Burningham 
Val Burningham 
Jon Marshall
Diana Marshall
Janet Moody
Tony Bannard-Smith            Barbara Bannard-Smith
Mark Snelus
Pat Miles

Pierre Miles


Before starting the AGM, the Group Leader, Pierre Miles, was pleased to welcome to the Lea Valley Group new member Mark Snelus, who joined the TR Register in December 2018. 

Apologies for Absence

Apologies for being unable to attend this AGM have been received from the following:

John and Christine Andrews
Tim and Sue Hunt
David and Jane Powell
Yvonne Robinson
David Soloman
Geoff and Josie England
Agenda:  The agenda published for this AGM is contained in Attachment A to these minutes.

1 Minutes of Previous AGM

The unconfirmed minutes of the 2017 AGM were published on the group’s website in the Spring of 2018 and have been available for review.  Draft issue 4 of the minutes were accepted as being accurate.

2 Group Leader’s Report

Pierre Miles presented the Group Leader’s report, which is contained in Attachment B to these minutes.  

3 Treasurer’s Report

Phil Sanford presented the Treasurer’s report, which is contained in Attachment C to these minutes.  A vote was taken to accept the accounts as presented.  The proposer was Phil Titchener, seconded by Brian Chidwick.  The vote was taken by a show of hands, with the result being an overwhelming acceptance of the accounts with no abstentions or rejections.
4 Group Awards

The group presents two awards each year and at this AGM were awarded as follows:

a) The Bent Con Rod Award

The Bent Conrod Award is presented to a member who is not on the committee but who has nonetheless contributed significantly to the group’s activities.  Throughout the past couple of years, this member has not only participated in many LVG events but has also helped significantly to both suggest and organise them.  The award was presented to Mike Aldridge.
b) The Concours Cup

The Concours Cup is awarded to the LVG member owner of the best car to come into the LVG during the past year.  We have had a few cars come to the LVG during 2018 but in the end, the winner stood out quite clearly.  The winner is doubly worthy of the receiving the Cup as he has himself carried out the majority of the work to complete an extensive resurrection of what is now a superb blue TR3.  The winner was Dan Theze.

c) Supplementary Awards

Anyone who has organised events will know that there is a lot of work carried out that is not immediately obvious to all and the committee felt that it was right to properly recognise the support given to them by the ‘backroom crew’, both in general support but also actively helping at events.  Accordingly, small gifts of appreciation were then presented to Lynda Chidwick, Sharon Korek and Pat Miles.
5  Election of Officers and Committee

All the current committee members are willing to continue in their current roles.  The LVG is very fortunate in having one member – Mike Aldridge - who has been especially supportive and active in many events and who the committee believes would be a valuable addition to its numbers.  Also very fortunately, Mike has agreed to join the committee.  Anyone who knows Mike will know that he is enthusiastic about all things TR, isn’t fazed by problems and is a source of lots of good ideas for events.  Thank you Mike for offering your expertise.

Subject to confirmation at the committee meeting in February, the committee composition and roles will be as follows:

Group Leader:
Pierre Miles
Deputy GL and Comms:  Brian Chidwick

Treasurer:
Phil Sanford
Events:

    
Paul Richardson

Technical:
David Dawson
TRunnion Editor:
   
Chris Glasbey

Member:
Jon Marshall
Member:
   
Mike Aldridge
6 Plans for 2019
As previously recorded in the GL Report, the LVG now has in place a subcommittee which will focus on planning and advertising events.  Mike Aldridge then reported on the current plans for 2019, based on the provisional listing provided as Attachment D to these minutes.  The following events were highlighted as being of particular note and in each case, members were asked to contact the subcommittee as soon as possible for additional information:
17 April:  Canal boat trip and dinner, at Stoke Bruerne.
7-10 June:  Short trip to the ‘Circuit Historique de Laon’ in North France.  
21-24 June:  TRR Coast to Coast run – Southwold – Gaydon- Aberystwyth

24-28 June:  LVG Welsh Tour.
Mike then asked members for their preferences regarding event advertising (eg long or short lists) and also asked members to tell the subcommittee of other events or activities that might be of interest to the LVG as a whole.  Responses were noted.
7 AOB

None
Vote of Thanks
Phil Titchner, supported by the members attending the AGM, very kindly offered a vote of thanks to Pierre Miles for all his group leader work throughout the year, for which Pierre was very grateful.
Closure of AGM:  There being no further business, the Group Leader thanked everybody for their attendance and participation and closed the AGM at 1pm.

- - - 0 - - -

Attachment A

 TRR LEA VALLEY GROUP
2018 Annual General Meeting 

Sunday 20 January 2019, 12 Noon 

AGENDA

The agenda is as follows:

Apologies for Absence

1 Review of minutes of LVG AGM held 21 January 2018

2 Group Leader’s Report

3 Treasurer’s Report

4 Group Awards

a. The Bent Con Rod – Award for Contribution

b. The Best Newcomer Car Award

5 Election of Officers and Committee

6 Plans for 2019

7 AOB

Closure of AGM

Attachment B

TR REGISTER - LEA VALLEY GROUP
Annual General Meeting 2018

GROUP LEADER’S REPORT

2018 has been a year of a little turbulence in the world of the TR Register, about which I will say no more than changes have been promised and we will see over the coming months how they materialise.  At the end of the day, the strength of the TRR is based on the local groups and the members themselves.  Insofar as the Lea Valley Group is concerned, I believe that we are in very good shape, having completed a pretty full year, maintained a healthy attendance at the meetings and judging from the plans now in place, can look forward to an even more involving year in 2019.

Looking back to 2018, here are some of the activities that have involved LVG members and their TRs: 

· TRGB Engine building seminar

· Visit to Ecurie Ecosse with the TSSC

· Cars on Ramps at Robsport

· MK Classics Tour

· Drive-It-Day trip to Foxton Locks

· Wroxall Abbey for the ‘Pre-1940 Triumph Motor Club’ hog roast

· Weekend in SE Kent, for the Deal Classic Car Show

· LVG Loire and Champagne tour

· Tibbles Tour with the Carpenter’s Arms CCC

· TRR IWE at Lincoln

· Le  Mans Classic weekend

· LVG Shine and Show evening

· National Museum of Computing, Bletchley

· Silverstone Classic

· Summer lunch aka ‘Bromham en Provence’

· Welland Valley Wander

· All Triumph Day at Duxford IWM with the TSSC

· Revington/TRR Sprint Championship event at Debden

· Autumn social run to Tiptree Jam Factory

· Curry evening in Flitwick

· Shuttleworth engineering open day

· Local classic car events including Ley Green, Shefford, Pirton, Stotfold and Halls Green

In this long list, there are some highlights that deserve special mention.  The Foxton Locks trip – because we all got there and nobody fell in the water.  Our trip to France – because we all got there and back unscathed.  Special thanks must go to Phil Sanford and David Dawson for the excellent organisation.  The Le Mans Classic trip was a ‘boys’ weekend away’ that went pretty well overall but really showed the advantage of the European travel insurance available through the TRR.  The LVG Shine and Show evening in July was an outstanding evening due in no small measure to the efforts of Phil Sanford and Nick Theze.  We had nearly 30 TRs turn up, accompanied by more than 70 other classic cars – so a success by any measure.  We plan to have another Shine and Show this year and given the success of the past two years, there is no reason to doubt we cannot do the same again.  However, there is also no doubt that we will have to increase our efforts to ensure all goes smoothly and to that end, will require more support from members.  Please be warned therefore, that nearer the day, we will be asking for volunteers to come forward to help out a little.

 ‘Bromham en Provence’ was a truly enjoyable Sunday lunch shared by more than 20 LVG’ers at the home of Barbara and Tony Bannard-Smith, to whom must go our thanks for not only suggesting the event but also for the great hospitality in hosting us all.  Finally, the autumn social run very ably organised as usual by Pat and Chris Glasbey, took us to Tiptree, through some really pleasant English countryside to a very tasty ‘posh tea’ experience at the factory.  It was a pity the weather was not on our side.

All in all, 2018 was packed with events of a wide variety that should have satisfied the requirements of most of our members to get their cars out and drive them.  Attendance figures were quite variable, ranging from a disappointing 3 cars up to a pleasing 12 cars, but hopefully there was something there at some point for everybody.

Moving on beyond our 2018 events, TRunnion has now been in the hands of our new editor Chris Glasbey, for a year and has always been full of illustrations and very readable articles.  I think Chris is getting the hang of newsletter publication and every issue brings out new ideas.  He does need the membership to send him articles though, short or long, on any topic related to TRs, as the content is only as good as what he gets from us all.  Well done Chris, for the past year - we will all try to keep you busy throughout 2019.

The General Data Protection Regulations came fully into force in 2018.  The LVG now has its own GDPR policy in place and has at the same time, rationalised its membership and communications listing.  On that point, thank you to all members who responded to our request for permission to be included in our records and receive communications from the committee.  Sometime very soon, I anticipate an alignment between the LVG listing and the LVG membership list held at the TRR office.

Of course, none of the LVG activities happen by chance – it all comes down to the work carried out by the committee.  All have provided a lot of time and effort in keeping this group active and interesting.  Our Treasurer Phil is doing good work at keeping us solvent, not only by means of the raffle but also keeping an eye on expenditures.  David Dawson is our technical expert and has given plenty of advice and hands-on support to many of the group to solve their TR problems.  Paul Richardson has been the focal point of scheduling events and helped to bring together our varied program.  Jon Marshall has years of club experience and has offered plenty of advice on running the group.  Chris of course, produces TRunnion.  Brian Chidwick, our deputy GL, is our focal point for everything and without his experience and hard work, we would be quite lost.  All I can say is that without their support and enthusiasm for all things TR, I wouldn’t be able to do the Group Leader work so I give them all my deepest thanks.

Late in 2018, we set up a new sub-committee tasked with managing all events that will be either organised by the LVG or where we want to actively promote LVG participation in events organised by others.  The sub-committee members are Paul Richardson, Phil Sanford and Mike Aldridge.  If you have been reading the emails or looked at the LVG website, you cannot have failed to see that they have already been hard at work and scheduled a wide range of events throughout 2019.  Please give them your support by attending as many of the events as you can - there are already some listed for February, March and April.

Finally, I would like to thank everyone who supports the LVG – members, family and friends of members and anyone else – for their participation in the group, as without that support and participation, the group would not exist.  On behalf of the committee and myself - thank you all.

- - - 0 - - -

Pierre Miles

Group Leader for the Lea Valley Group

20 January 2019

Attachment C

TR REGISTER - LEA VALLEY GROUP

Annual General Meeting 2018
TREASURER’S REPORT
The statement of accounts covering 1st January 2018 to 31st December 2018 provides a summary of the income and expenditure incurred by the group over this 12 month period.

This has been a profitable year for the club with only the AGM and KoL, Drive it Day and Cars on Ramps needing any financial input.  All other outings have covered their own costs and indeed our Shine and Show, kindly sponsored by Nick Theze of Full Range Finishing has made a substantial profit.  So much so, that for 2019 the club will be able to finance putting on the show.

Last year’s AGM and KoL were the first major expenditure although most of the money for the meals had been collected in 2017.  We were able to reclaim a refund of £150.00 for the room hire from the TR Register and will be doing so again for this year’s AGM.

The expenditure for Cars on ramps was for a round of drinks that we bought for the staff at Robsport at the pub lunch after the event.

Drive it Day expenses were for the printing and binding of the route book and for fuel checking the route.

Bank interest received totalled £0.96

There were a few calendar sales at the beginning of the year for the 2018 version and further sales for the 2019 calendar at the end of the year.  There are still some left if you would like a copy.  We should extend our hearty thanks to Pierre who puts a lot of time and effort into collating the photos, designing the layout and organising the printing.  So far on this year’s we have made a profit of £55.00 with hopefully more to come today.

The committee thought it would be appropriate to donate £50.00 to Cancer Research UK as a small thank you on behalf of Tony and Barbara Bannard-Smith for hosting the very enjoyable and successful Bromham-en-Provence garden party.

By far the largest source of income was the raffles with £702.00 being raised.  The Shine and Show alone raised the magnificent sum of £406.00, which as I outlined earlier will enable us to finance this year’s show.  All the prizes for last year’s raffles were very generously donated by members or part of the sponsorship for the Shine and Show.  The committee took the decision to purchase a grand first prize for this year’s AGM raffle so please dig deep to win the fantastic prize.  If you have any unwanted Christmas or birthday presents the raffle is the place to donate them to.

If you have any questions concerning the accounts, I will be happy to answer them.

This concludes the Treasurer’s report on the TRR Lea valley Group for 2018.

Phil Sanford
Treasurer for the Lea Valley Group

 31st December 2018

Attachment C (cont’d)
TRR Lea Valley Group 

TRR Lea Valley Group Overall Account Summary 1st January 2018 – 31st December 2018

	Date
	Item
	  Income
	Expenditure
	Bank Balance

	01-Jan-18   
	Brought forward from 2017 Accounts   
	
	
	£1089.74

	05-Jan-18
	KoL receipts
	£240.00
	
	£1329.74

	10-Jan-18
	KoL receipts
	£36.00
	
	£1365.74

	16-Jan-18
	KoL payment for meals
	
	£690.30
	£675.44

	21-Jan-18 
	Raffle ticket sales
	£96.00
	
	£771.44

	21-Jan-18
	Calendar sales
	£15.00
	
	£786.44

	21-Jan-18 
	Windscreen sticker sale
	£1.00
	
	£787.44

	21-Jan-18
	Tea/coffee for AGM
	
	£28.50
	£758.94

	25-Jan-18
	AGM gifts (Brian C. & Pat G.)
	
	£56.99
	£701.95

	23-March-18
	Refund from TRR for AGM room hire
	£150.00
	
	£851.95

	10-April-18
	Calendar sale
	£5.00
	
	£856.95

	10-April-18
	Expenses for Drive it Day
	
	£50.00
	£806.95

	10-April-18
	Hospitality at Cars on Ramps
	
	£25.60
	£781.35

	15-April-18
	Windscreen sticker sale
	£1.00
	
	£782.35

	15-April-18
	Raffle ticket sales
	£57.00
	
	£839.35

	15-May-18
	Deposit for room hire 2019 AGM
	
	£100.00
	£739.35

	17-June-18
	Raffle ticket sales
	£58.00
	
	£797.35

	30-June-18
	Bank interest
	£0.41
	
	£797.76

	26-July-18
	Raffle ticket sales Shine and Show
	£406.00
	
	£1203.76

	07-Aug-18
	Donation to Cancer Research UK
	
	£50.00
	£1153.76

	20-Sept-18
	Raffle ticket sales
	£42.00
	
	£1195.76

	05-Oct-18
	Final deposit for room hire 2019 AGM
	
	£95.00
	£1100.76

	05-Oct-18
	Exp. At Shine and Show
	
	£23.70
	£1077.06

	18-Nov-18
	Raffle ticket sales
	£43.00
	
	£1120.76

	28-Nov-18
	KoL meals pre-payment
	£160.00
	
	£1280.06

	28-Nov-18
	Raffle prize for 2019 AGM/KoL
	
	£99.00
	£1181.06

	28-Nov-18
	Print cost of calendars
	
	£75.00
	£1106.06

	17-Dec-18
	KoL meals pre-payment
	£340.00
	
	£1446.06

	17-Dec-18
	Calendar sales
	£130.00
	
	£1576.06

	19-Dec-18
	KoL meals pre-payment
	£40.00
	
	£1616.06

	31-Dec-18
	Bank interest
	£0.55
	
	£1616.61


KoL = Kick off Lunch
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Income and Expenditure Account for period 1st January 2018 to 31st December 2018

Brought forward from 31st December 2017 £1089.74

INCOME





EXPENDITURE

2018 KoL meal payments
£276.00

2018 KoL meals


£690.30

TR Reg refund - AGM room hire
£150.00

AGM refreshments

£28.50

Raffle ticket sales
£702.00

2018 AGM appreciation gifts
£56.99



2018 Calendar sales
£20.00

Cars on Ramps hospitality
£25.60

Windscreen sticker sales
£2.00

Drive it Day expenses

£50.00

2019 Calendar sales
£130.00

Shine and Show expenses
£23.70

2019 KoL meal pre-payments
£540.00

Donation - Cancer Research UK
£50.00

Bank interest
£0.96      
               2019 KoL room hire

£195.00


£1820.96

2019 Calendar printing

£75.00





2019 AGM/KoL raffle prize
£99.00








£1294.09

Excess of income over expenditure
£526.87
Opening balance 
£1089.74
Closing balance at year end
£1616.61
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LVG 2019 Events - Provisional (11 Jan 2019)
Sun 10th Feb



MG & Triumph Spares Day at Stoneleigh
Sun 17th Feb



Monthly meeting at The Cock
Sun 17th March



Monthly meeting at The Cock
22nd-24th March



Classics Restoration Show NEC
Wed 3rd April



First Wednesday evening Pub meet venue TBA
Sun 14th April



MK Classic Car Tour
Wed 17th April



Canal Boat Trip & Post Cruise Meal - Stoke Bruerne
Sun 21st April



Monthly meeting at The Cock
Sun 28th April



Drive it Day to Bressingham Steam & Gardens
Wed 1st May



Wednesday evening Pub meet venue TBA
Sun 12th May



Coventry Transport Museum
Sun 19th May



Monthly meeting at The Cock
Sat 1st June



Halls Green Picnic
Wed 5th June



Daks over Europe at Duxford Aerodrome
Wed 5th June



Wednesday evening Pub meeting venue TBA
7th-10th June



Circuit Historique De Laon Tour
Sun 9th June



Luton Festival of Transport
Sun 16th June



Monthly meeting at The Cock
21st-24th June



TRR Coast to Coast Run
24th-28th June



Post C2C Welsh Tour
Sun 30th June



Tibbles Tour
Wed 3rd July



Walled Garden at Luton Hoo & Wed eve meeting
Sun 7th July



Triumph Day at Whitewebbs Museum in Enfield – date TBC
Wed 17th July



LVG Shine & Show
Sun 21st July



Monthly meeting at The Cock
26th-28th July



Silverstone Classic
Thurs 1st August



Sezincote House & Gardens-Moreton in the Marsh
Wed 7th August



Wednesday evening Pub meet venue TBA
Thurs 8th August



Pirton Classic Car Show (TBC)
16th-18th August



TRR International Weekend
Sun 18th August



Monthly meeting at The Cock
Wed 4th September


Last Wednesday Pub meeting venue TBA
Sun 8th September


Fawley Hill Steam & Curios Museum - Henley on Thames
Sun 15th September


Treasure Hunt & Club meeting at The Cock
21st-22nd September


Pistons & Props at Sywell Aerodrome
Sun 20th October


Monthly meeting at The Cock
8th-11th November


Classic Car Show NEC
Sun 17th November


Monthly meeting at The Cock
Sun 15th December


Monthly meeting at The Cock
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